
From: Freedom of Information Requests  
Sent: 01 September 2023 15:36 
To:  
Subject: FOI Response -  
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request dated 22 August 2023 for information about 
AEDs. Please find below City of Doncaster Council’s responses to the questions you have raised.  
 
1. Do you have an AED in place at the moment? If yes, how many? 
Response: Yes, 13 
 
2. Is there an annual service contract for the AEDs? If so, with whom? 
Response: No, provided in-house 
 
3. How many of your locations/sites have AEDs and how many do not?  
Response: 93 sites are occupied by Council services, of these 9 have AED 
 
4. What are the contractual performance KPI's for this contract? 
5. Suppliers who bid for this contract and were successful and not successful at the SQ & ITT stages 
6. Start date & duration of contract? 
7. Could you please provide a copy of the service/product specification given to all bidders for when 
this contract was last advertised?  
8. Is there an extension clause in the contract(s) and, if so, the duration of the extension? 
9. When is the current contract due to expire? 
Response: These questions are not applicable as City of Doncaster Council do not have a contract for 
AED servicing. 
 
10. Who is the key decision maker for the purchase of AEDs?  
Response: Facilities Management advise Building Manager on the purchase of AEDs  
 
11. Can you please provide the email contact details of the key decision maker for the purchase of 
AEDs?  
Response: FacilitiesService@doncaster.gov.uk 
 
12. Do you intend to purchase or upgrade your AEDs in the next 3 to 5 years? If so, when?  
Response: No plans, this is determined by the building manager.  
 
13. Which brand(s) of AED is currently used by your organisation?  
Response: A variety, including Powerheart, SP1 and Medtronic 
 
14. How much have you spent on a) purchasing AEDs and b) servicing AEDs?  
Response: The majority of units have been donated either by the builder for new buildings or by 
community groups. For those which have been purchased, costs are recorded and classified on the 
Council’s financial ledger in accordance with accounting standards and the reporting requirements 
set by Government. As such the costs of AEDs are not discretely recorded. 
 
I hope that this information is useful to you. 
 



The City of Doncaster Council estimates that it has cost £42.50 to respond to this request for 
information. 
 
Reviewing any decisions made: 
 
 If you are not happy with this reply you can ask us to review our response. To do this write to us 
within 40 working days of receiving your response at the address below or 
email FOIAppeals@doncaster.gov.uk  
  
If you do not agree with the review decision you can apply to the Information Commissioner’s Office 
(ICO) for a decision about our compliance or otherwise with the Freedom of Information legislation. 
Contact details for the ICO are: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water 
Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. www.ico.org.uk Telephone 0303 123 1113.  
 
Ellen Dook 
Information Governance Officer 
Corporate Resources 
City of Doncaster Council 
 
Address  Civic Office, Waterdale, Doncaster, DN1 3BU Website   www.doncaster.gov.uk 
 




